SAC COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

West Shore Jr. /Sr. High School

May 3, 2018

In attendance

SAC Co-Chairs: Susan Orton and Carol Rosasco

Business Representative: Bryan Price

Parent Representatives: Laura Hall, David Hill, Paulette King-Morin, Maureen Nixon

West Shore Student representatives: Reilly Afflerback, Lauren Novak

West Shore Faculty representatives: Amy Franco, Kim Strauch

West Shore Staff representatives: Terri Friend West Shore Administration: Rick Fleming

Absent: Marci Bratman, Sophia Brown, Holly McKnight, Annamae Milligan, Sarah Paylor, Bryan Price, Jim Pustay, Jennifer

Serrano, Hunter Tipton

Call to Order

The meeting was called to order by Susan Orton at 4:02 PM.

Review/Approval of April Meeting Minutes

The April 2018 minutes were reviewed. There was a motion to approve the minutes by Carol Rosasco, motion seconded by Rick Fleming. The vote was all in favor; motion passed.

National Blue Ribbon Application

The West Shore application for the National Blue Ribbon Award was submitted electronically to the U.S. Department of Education on Friday, April 27, 2018. The application will be reviewed and the school will be certified for the award in September after school grades are announced. If West Shore wins this 3rd National Blue Ribbon, Mr. Fleming will travel to Washington D.C. to pick up award in November 2018. Following his return to West Shore, there will be a Blue Ribbon celebration for students and staff.

Testing

All of the FSA and EOC tests have been completed by the students. The Advanced Placement exams are now being administered until May 25th. Next year, the Florida Department of Education has decided that all FSA and EOC tests will only be given in May 2019.

Webb's Depth of Knowledge (DOK) Results

Mr. Fleming explained that the teacher focus for professional development for this year was the use of Higher Order Questioning in the classrooms with students. Webb's DOK categorizes teacher classroom questioning from Level 1 to Level 4 (Level 1 is considered recall of facts, Level 2 is skill knowledge, Level 3 is strategic thinking, and Level 4 is extended thinking). The emphasis on this type of questioning will continue next year for teacher professional development.

Budget

The SLC summer team will be working on updating the curriculum notebooks for each Homeroom class in the month of June. The teachers on that team will be paid from SAC money which was approved at the SAC meeting in April.

Staffing

There will be some changes in the staff at the beginning of the school year in August. Maria Cintron, Spanish teacher, has resigned and is moving to North Carolina. Jim Peterson, Careers teacher, is retiring.

2018-2019 SAC Roster

The students have voted for their 2018-2019 SAC representatives. The following students will serve on the committee next year: 9th grade- Sarah Metzler, 10th grade- Reilly Afflerback, 11th Sarah Paylor, 12th Lydia Howald. The Parent Representatives will be announced in August.

PTA

The West Shore PTA has had a very successful year with their numerous fundraisers. The money that they have raised is used to support teacher classroom grants and projects that are needed on the school campus. Mr. Fleming encourages everyone to join the PTA each year by paying the \$15.00 membership fee. West Shore is very proud to have the 2nd largest secondary school PTA in the state of Florida.

Senior Calendar

The senior class with have their end of the year picnic on May 15th. Graduation practice will be held on May 17th. Graduation will be held at the King Center on Friday, May 18th.

Adjournment: Motion to adjourn was made at 4:30 PM by Carol Rosaco, seconded by Lauren Novak; motion passed.